Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 21 June 2010    
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:01 p.m. on Monday, 21 June 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Dr. Francis Peters, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mr. Dennis Kuczynski and Mrs. Sandra Rupp were absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mrs. Gloria Davis, Ms. Rachel DeFrain, Ms. Ashley Ebright, Ms. Lori Ebright, Mr. Matt Gruenloh, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Ron Kouf, Mr. Michael Lester, Ms. Regina Rabinowitz, Mrs. Denise Recla, Mr. Ray Sobolesky, Ms. Stacey Thomas, and Ms. Darlene Zumerling.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this point in the meeting, no one wished to address the board.  
Dr. Curry introduced Rachel DeFrain as the new Bloomsburg High School student representative to the school board.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Dr. Peters moved to approve the minutes of the 17 May 2010 regular monthly Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors’ meeting and the 7 June 2010 special meeting and work session.  Mr. Hummel seconded the motion.  The motion to approve the minutes then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for May 2010, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  In discussion, board members said they would like the administration to look into the possibility of introducing solar power to the district.  Mr. Upton said he will continue to gather information on this topic.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to approve the bills payable for 18 May 2010 – 21 June 2010, ranging from check #00027634 – check #00027822, including wire transfers amounting to $389,287.73, in the amount of $1,236,516.70.  
In discussion concerning the bills payable, Mr. Klingerman said he would like a report every few months on how much the district is saving by bringing special education students back in to the district rather than sending them to programs in other districts.  Dr. Curry said that Ms. Jill Robbins can include this information in her board report in upcoming work sessions.  

Mrs. Fiedler noted that the district was spending approximately $10,000 on transportation for spring field trips.  She wanted to make sure that classes were only going on one spring field trip and that all trips tied into the curriculum.  

After discussion, the motion to approve the bills payable passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 18 May 2010 – 30 June 2010, ranging from check #00001645 – check #00001648, totaling $64,006.06.   Dr. Peters seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry reported that the results of the student and parent foreign language surveys were very positive, and that he was happy with the support for extending foreign language education into elementary grades.  He said that many students indicated they would be interested in an after-school French or Spanish club, and that for 2010-2011, there would be after-school French and Spanish programs, being taught by Bloomsburg University students.  
Also, Dr. Curry reported that 10 Bloomsburg students would be participating in an archaeological dig along Fort McClure Boulevard from 5-9 July 2010.  This event is being coordinated with Bloomsburg University.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Budget  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hummel, to approve the final 2010-2011 Bloomsburg Area School District budget, in the amount of $22,561,723.95.  Tax rates shall be set as follows, with the continuation of existing penalties and discounts:  

Real Estate 



37.5 mils 




Act 511 








Per Capita     


$5.00 





Occupational Privilege 
$10.00 





Real Estate Transfer 

1.0% 





Earned Income 

1.56% 




Per Capita Section 679 

$5.00 

Mr. Hock said the district will really need to work on creating a budget with no tax increase for 2011-2012.  

A voice vote was then taken, with a result of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  The motion passed.  
Approval of Homestead and Farmstead Exclusion Resolution 
Mrs. Fielder moved to approve the 2010 Homestead and Farmstead Exclusion Resolution as presented.  Dr. Peters seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Strategic Plan Three-Year Mid-Point Review 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to approve the Bloomsburg Area School District Strategic Plan Three-Year Mid-Point Review.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of TAS Change Order 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve Change Order E-01 to replace the electrical distribution center at Panther Stadium, at an increase of $7,480.28.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  A voice vote was taken, with six yes votes and one no vote (being Mr. Hummel).  The motion passed.  
Approval of 5 July 2010 Meeting Cancellation 
Mr. Hock made the motion to cancel the 5 July 2010 special board meeting and work session, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Dr. Peters).  

Approval of 2010-2011 Athletic Schedule 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve the 2010-2011 athletic schedule as presented at the 7 June 2010 work session.  In the discussion that followed, Mrs. Fiedler said she would like to keep games at Bloomsburg High School, as opposed to Bloomsburg University, as much as possible.  Mrs. Crawford said she would like Mr. Bill Perkins to report on how much the approved schedule ended up differing from the actual schedule.  Once discussion ended, the motion to approve the athletic schedule was approved by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Transportation Trip Rates 
Mr. Hummel moved to approve the athletic and extracurricular transportation rates of $2.10/mile and $12.00/hour, effective 23 August 2010.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Purchasing Spanish Textbooks 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve the purchase of Spanish textbooks for the 2010-2011 school year.  The texts have been on display at the district office since 18 May 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Displaying Biology & AP Psychology Textbooks 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve displaying the proposed new Biology and AP Psychology textbooks at the district office, from 22 June 2010 – 19 July 2010 for public review and comment, and to schedule approval of purchasing them at the 19 July 2010 board meeting.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Paraprofessional Transfer 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve transferring Paraprofessional Dawn Harvey from the Memorial emotional support classroom to the position of Memorial reading paraprofessional, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Athletic Coach Resignation 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Mrs. Crawford seconded, to accept the resignation of Head Baseball Coach Lanny Sheehan, effective 21 June 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Job Descriptions 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve the job descriptions for Itinerant Autistic Support Specialist, Itinerant Behavior Specialist, and Computer Technician/Technology Data Coordinator as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Change of Status for Ron Kouf 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve changing the status of Ron Kouf from Half-Time Computer Technician and Half-Time Technology Data Coordinator to Full-Time Computer Technician/Technology Data Coordinator at a salary of $21,200.00 with full benefits, effective 1 July 2010.  Mr. Hummel seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Summer Swim Instructor 
Dr. Peters made the motion to approve Annissa Fink as a Summer Swim Instructor for Summer 2010, at an hourly rate of $7.25.  Mr. Klingerman seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Day-to-Day Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve Brenda Ross as a professional day-to-day substitute, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Reapproval of Athletic Director 
Mr. Hock made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to reapprove William Perkins as the Athletic Director for the 2010-2011 school year, at Step 15 and an annual salary of $6,931.50.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS

It was announced that the 5 July 2010 work session was cancelled, so the next board meeting would be held on Monday, 19 July 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 
At 8:29 p.m., Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to adjourn the meeting, and Mr. Hock seconded this motion.  A unanimous voice vote followed and the meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

